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    President’s Message    

Beth’s Quilt Club is the inspiration of Dr. James Foley in honor of his dear wife Beth, who was a long-
time cherished member of Santa Rosa Quilt Guild and the Pointless Sisters. Dr. Foley chose to use the 
passing of his beloved companion as a positive outreach to the community by offering the students at 
Roseland University Preparatory High School an afternoon program that would give them the opportunity 
to learn how to sew.  

He reached out to Beth’s friends at SRQG to realize his vision. Genelle Voorhees eagerly offered to meet 
with Dr. Foley and took the lead in the creation of Beth’s Quilt Club.  

Genelle’s dedication and or-
ganizational skills shone 
brightly. With the first meeting 
scheduled for early in Octo-
ber, Genelle and her team of 
volunteers were fingerprinted 
and given the required TB 
test. She approached John 
Furtado, owner and operator 
of Village Sewing Center in 
Santa Rosa, for assistance. 
John happily donated four 
sewing machines to the 
school for the Club’s use and 
offered to service the ma-
chines as needed. The ma-
chines will be kept in storage 
at the school so they can be 
used again next year. With 
other donations, six machines 
were available for the stu-
dents to use for the entire 
class. Fabric, thread, scis-
sors, cutters, and all the es-
sential supplies were gathered 
from personal stashes and 
community donations. Jessica Mullins-Thomas, a school advisor, offered to chaperone the weekly club 
meetings. Dr. Foley was always present, eagerly helping to set up and tear down the room for each meet-
ing. Volunteers wore purple t-shirts emblazed with “Beth’s Quilt Club.” 

Besides Genelle, we are grateful for the other volunteers: Angie Frey, Lorna Fiori, Diana Watson, Jeanne 
Parent, Jan Nilsen, Laura Barrett, Rhonda Denny, Vicki David, and Elizabeth Marrs.  

The Club was scheduled to meet every Thursday from 3:30 to 5:30, starting on October 6, 2016. The first 
meeting in the art room greeted the students with sewing machines on the tables and fabric and other sup-
plies laid out nearby. Starting out with five enthusiastic students, the Club was able to provide a one-on-
one tutelage. They covered their notebooks with fabric and learned how to make pillowcases, table run-
ners, tote bags, and kaleidoscope blocks. More importantly, they learned sewing terminology, techniques, 
and how to sew on different machines.  

President’s Message continued ���� 

Diana Watson, Dr. Jim Foley, and Jessica Mullins-Thomas 
with members of Beth’s Quilt Club 
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Jim Jensen 

At the end of the school year, Jasmine (pictured with 
her kaleidoscope blocks), Bmo, Rosalia (pictured 
with Genelle), Oxmar and Gio (all pictured with Dr. 
Foley, Diana Watson and Jessica Mullins-Thomas) 
were celebrated for their enthusiasm and curiosity 
with an all-day retreat on May 13, 2017. Each stu-
dent was given their own sewing machine to take 
home with them. Thanks to Rhonda Denny, Sharon 
Fry, Judy Dieter, and Genelle Voorhees for their gen-
erous donation of machines for the students. Tables 
were laid out with yards and yards of fabric for them 
to rummage through and take as much as they liked. 
They were also given a basket filled with supplies. 
Since many of the students were sophomores last 
year, most plan to return next year to learn even 
more. Even though there may be returning students, 
there will still be room in the classes for younger stu-
dents to begin and continue the learning process. 

Genelle shares, “I loved every minute of BQC, from 
planning to making it a reality. The students are so 
upbeat and appreciative, and my volunteers and sup-
port team are the best! It has been a wonderful expe-
rience and I’m looking forward to the next school 
year.” 

Rhonda happily wrote of one of the students, 
“Rosalia wound two bobbins and threaded her new Viking. She tested different stitches, including embroidery, 
and made stitch length changes. We briefly went through the manual. Her smile and excitement made me 
applaud her success and encourage her by saying, ‘You’re sewing with the big girls now.’ She was joyful and 
said, ‘Now I can sew through the summer!’ I gave her my number and told her to feel free to call.” 

Dr. Foley wrote to Genelle, “I want to thank the Santa Rosa Quilt 
Guild for their support of Beth’s Quilt Club (BQC). It is less than 
a year since I reached out to the guild in an effort to make the 
club a reality. Due to the guidance and boundless energy of 
Genelle Voorhees, the consistent participation of Diana Watson 
and numerous guild members, the club is an incredible success. 
… The students responded as if it were Christmas morning. It 
was heartwarming to see the gratitude of the students and their 
family members.  

“I believe that BQC has sparked an interest which may result in 
life long quilters. I know that the bonding of student and quilt club 
mentor was a wonderful and enriching experience for both the 
mentor and the student. Again, I want to express the gratitude of 
the Foley Family to the Santa Rosa Quilt Guild for helping per-
petuate the memory of Beth as a dedicated quilter and caring 
educator.”  

Our deepest thanks go to Dr. James Foley for giving us this op-
portunity to educate young and eager students with our love of 
quilting. Beth Foley has left a poignant legacy that has been 
passed on to a new generation and, not only her memory, but 
also the art of creating with fabric, will be carried on with “Beth’s 
Quilt Club.” 

 

President’s Message continued 

Jasmine and her quilt top. 

Genelle Voorhees and Rosalia 
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A���� S������ 
July 20 & 21, 2017 

July 20 Program 

“Transition From Technician to Artist” 

Join us on July 20th to learn about 
April Sproule. April is an artist whose 
medium is textiles. She has a great 
love of design and the ways that it 
can be used to enrich and embellish 
our lives. Initially trained in fashion 
design, she eventually began creat-
ing artwork with the skills she had 
mastered. In recent years, she has 
been developing a collection of reproducible designs 
for the purpose of creating layered imagery and en-
gineered prints for fiber art and mixed media appli-
cations. She has been a full time studio artist for the 
past twenty years.  
 

April stated, “Creating art allows me total freedom: 
the freedom to be optimistic about the outcome of 
my work as I am flooded with fresh ideas and in-
sights. There are no boundaries or limitations, and 
every challenge presents an opportunity for me to 
find a new solution.” 
 

In her lecture, April will discuss how she evolved 
over the years from an entirely left-brained analytical 
perfectionist in her art work to a person who has 
learned to work in an entirely different manner. Now 
able to work from her heart with an uninhibited and 
enlightened outlook, she will share valuable tips on 
how to find your own creative voice and work 
through those bothersome creative blocks that we 
all encounter. She will share many of her quilts and 
fiber art pieces and reflect on how monumental the 
pieces were in her artistic development and transfor-
mation. 
 

July 21  Workshop 

“Fabric Painting With Stencils”  
 

July’s workshop will be Fabric Painting with Stencils 
conducted by  April Sproule. 
 

Stencils have been around for centuries, and they 
remain one of the easiest and most effective ways to 
apply imagery to fabrics. In class, we will be using a 
unique collection of stencils April has developed that 
are incredibly simple to use. The Textile Design 
Stencils are perfectly suited for a wide variety of fi-
ber art applications such as quilting projects, weara-
ble art, and home décor.  
The paints are water-based and completely washa-
ble.  

2017 Programs 

Janice Rodgers 

L1��1 F�22 
June 15 & 16, 2017 

June 15 Program 

“Landscapes” 

Laura has been a mural painter and seamstress for 
many years, and has recent-
ly begun to combine the two 
media and go in a whole 
new direction — art quilting. 
She uses a “painterly” col-
lage style in her art, with 
landscapes as her primary 
focus. Much of her inspira-
tion comes from the beauty 
she enjoys on a daily basis 
in Mendocino County. 
Laura’s work has been shown both locally and na-
tionally. Many pieces have been juried into major 
shows, and a number have been prizewinners. Her 
work has been published in calendars, magazines, 
and books. She lectures and teaches art quilting 
classes throughout Northern California. For the last 
30 years, Laura has been teaching blind people how 
to get around with a white cane. Maybe it is this all-
day focus on lack of sight that makes the world such 
a visual treat for her. Everything in her landscapes is 
cut freehand and allowed to move around as she 
machine appliqués pieces onto the layers below. 
She works fast as a means of achieving a more dy-
namic outcome. 
 

June 16 Workshop 

“Quilted Landscape Collage” 

Laura Fogg’s workshop on Friday, June 16, 2017 will 
help you discover the “artist within” as you play with 
the fabrics of your choice to create a small (2’ by 3’) 
landscape collage wall quilt. 
Expect this to be a fun, crea-
tive, interactive and successful 
experience.  Each student will 
start with a photo of a place 
that inspires them (possibly a 
scene from Emandal) and cre-
ate a freehand collage quilt 
which can be sewn together in 
or out of class by hand or with 
a sewing machine. There are no patterns or rules in 
this class…it’s a chance to play and explore your 
unique artistic eye with the support of both the in-
structor and your classmates.  Her workshop is de-
signed for all levels of quilters!  
 

 
April Sproule continued on next page ���� 
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Janice Rodgers 

 Library News 

Library News continued ���� 

The following is a list of the books that came into our 
possession since our last newsletter.  For images of 
the covers and more detailed descriptions of the 
items, just click on LIBRARY on our website 
www.santarosaquiltguild.org   Linda Hooper has writ-
ten easy-to-understand directions about how to uti-
lize the library site.  To locate her instructions, click 
on the underlined “here” in the second paragraph at 
the top of the library page. Let me know if you would 
like guidance with the site and we’ll sit down at the 
Library’s laptop computer after a meeting. A hint:  if 
you are looking for an author, remember to type in 
the last name first, and if you are searching for a 
book title, type in the first “important” word leaving 
the a, an, and the’s ‘til the end. 
 

Want to know what our Go! Baby Accuquilt cutting 
system is all about?  Type in Go! in the Search box 
at the top of our website’s Library page and learn not 
only what it is, what it does, but also find a list of our 
dies.  Our thanks to guild member Mary Reder for 
sharing her Go! Baby cutting machine with us.  Also, 
a thank you to Linda Silva for giving our guild the 
next-larger size of cutter and many dies that she 
won in a raffle.  Reserve the machines and dies just 
like a library book.  Yes – we give lessons! 
 

QUILTS FOR SCRAP LOVERS by Judy Gauthier 
(requested by Joanie Bellinghausen) 
 

SEW CHARMING – SCRAPPY QUILTS FROM 5” 
SQUARES by Mary Etherington and Connie Tesene 
– requested by Mary Wood 
 

PRIMITIVE STYLE – FOLK-ART QUILTS AND 
OTHER FINERY by Jenifer Gaston -- use wool (or 
cotton, of course) – requested by Cathy Ferrarese  
 

THE QUILTERS PATH – May/June/July 2017 – a list 
of quilt guilds, shops, and activities for the states of 
California, Oregon, and Nevada  
 

Be sure to let me know if you find an item that our 
library “needs” (books, DVDs, and Go! Baby dies – 
you can research dies at Accuquilt’s website). 
 

Have you pawed through the ever-growing box of 
rulers, templates, and stencils that have been donat-
ed to our library for members to check out?  Many 
thanks to Carole Behlke for organizing these for us 
(see the list of items on our blog). 
 
And don’t forget that we have magazine subscrip-
tions to: 
FONS AND PORTER’S LOVE OF QUILTING, MA-
CHINE QUILTING UNLIMITED, AMERICAN QUILT-

Library News continued  

 Sharon  
‘The Librarian’  

Fry 

ER, QUILTMAKER, MODERN QUILTS UNLIMITED, 
QUILTING ARTS MAGAZINE, and MODERNE (from 
Quiltmania). 
 

We also have many past issues of: 
QUILT LIFE (Alex Anderson and Ricky Tims - Dis-
continued with the October 2014 issue -darn!), MI-
NIATURE QUILTS, Japanese magazines, QUILT-
MANIA (European), AND QUILTERS NEWSLETTER 
(all of the issues since the very beginning until Octo-
ber 2016 when, sadly, they quit publishing). 
 

Wearing your nametag is a huge help to everyone.  
This is an excellent way for us to get to put names 
and faces together. 
 

Check out as many of our more than 3,299 books, 
DVDs, and CDs, plus magazines, (and Go! Baby 
equipment as you wish) ~~ just remember to return 
them to the very next meeting, pretty please, as 
there are so many members in the guild who also 
wish to use the items. 
 

Our library needs many, many volunteers.  You do 
not need to formally sign-up to help – we’ll take what-
ever time you can spare before or after any meeting.  
If you do not like the job you are given, don’t be shy 
– let us know what you would rather do.  I can never 
thank everyone enough for their assistance and sup-
port with making our library the best in the entire 
world! 

The following information and techniques will be 
covered: basic stenciling techniques, borders, allo-
ver patterns, central motifs, color mixing, and the 
layering and shading of the images. You will be 
amazed at the spectacular results that can be 
achieved so quickly, and absolutely no painting or 
drawing experience is required. There will also be 
instructions for an optional wall hanging project pro-
vided if you prefer to work on that in class.  
 
Come and join us for a fun-filled day of color, design, 
and the exploration of new ideas. Check out the 
Stencil Gallery on the website to see examples: 
https://www.sproulestudios.com/gallery/6.  
 
The workshop will be held at the Luther Burbank Art 
and Garden Center on Yulupa Avenue in Santa Ro-
sa on July 21, 2017 from 9-4.  Set up begins at 8:30.  
The cost is $40 per person.   

April Sproule continued  
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Pam Beebe, Laura Barrett, 
Nancy Stedman  & Janet Tonkin 

Community Quilts 

Thank you to all who are involved with  
this important outreach project! 

COMMUNITY QUILT SIZES 
If you are making donation quilts on your own, these 
are the approximate sizes most needed. 

  
32" x 40" 

Baby Quilts 

  

For Sutter & Memorial  NICUs, Public 
Health nursing, & teen moms. We 
provide kits for making the tops, or 
you may use your own fabrics. 

40" x 60" 

For Valley of the Moon and other  
Organizations serving children in 
need. Please use bright colors for 
young children or fabrics that will ap-
peal to teenagers. 

50” x 65” 
For 18 year olds aging out of the Fos-
ter Care system and for women resid-
ing at the YWCA Safe House. 

40” x 60” 

Lap quilts for adults. Given to Secret 
Santa, women being served by Verity,  
seniors in local convalescent hospi-
tals, & others. 

Doll Quilts 

For little girls & boys. We collect them 
throughout the year and donate during 
the holidays. 

Summer time is coming and maybe that will give you 
extra time for quilting. I will soon be donating some 
large quilts (50x65) to the emancipated youth. These 
are kids ageing out of foster care and it helps them 
settle into the adult world. This is a great place to 
donate a larger quilt that you have made. We also 
donate a lot of 40x60 quilts to seniors, rape survi-
vors, foster kids and family services. Your donations 
really do mean a lot to many people in the communi-
ty. 
 

I hope you have a safe, healthy summer. 
 

Thank you to all who so generously participate in 

making quilts for our community! 
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Gift Vouchers Now Available 

Would you like to show a little appreciation to some-
one in the guild? We now have Gift Vouchers which 
can be purchased for any dollar amount you choose. 
The Voucher may be used for any guild activity or in 
the Boutique. It works just like a gift certificate, you 
buy it, you give it, and they spend it!  
 
It can be used for Bus Trips, Workshops, Silent Auc-
tion, Boutique, Opportunity Quilt tickets, Membership 
Dues, etc. Anywhere you spend money at the Santa 
Rosa Quilt Guild the Voucher will be accepted.  
 
The voucher expires one year after date of pur-
chase, so if you are the lucky recipient of one of the-
se vouchers, please keep a close eye on the date. 
Also, keep in mind that we do not give “change” if 
what you purchase is less that the voucher amount 
so spend it wisely. 
 
The vouchers can be purchased from the Treasurer 
at any guild meeting. If you would like to send an 
anonymous gift to anyone just see the Treasurer and 
your secret will be safe forever!  
 
Just one more step into the age of technology. 

Betty Upchurch    

Boutique and Raffle

Janice Juul 

Friendship Blocks 

Technique Sharing Workshops 

Jan Nilsen 

These workshops are offered free each month to our 
members. We all have skills and tricks to share and 
sometimes new ideas we bring from workshops or 
quilt shows. Here are some details for the next 
TSW. 
 

TTTTONIONIONIONI    AAAANDERSONNDERSONNDERSONNDERSON, C, C, C, CATHYATHYATHYATHY    RRRRAPPAPPAPPAPP, V, V, V, VICKIICKIICKIICKI    DDDDAVIDAVIDAVIDAVID    ANDANDANDAND    

JJJJANICEANICEANICEANICE    RRRRODGERSODGERSODGERSODGERS    ----    “Q“Q“Q“QUILTUILTUILTUILT    LLLLABELSABELSABELSABELS””””    
June 15,  2017June 15,  2017June 15,  2017June 15,  2017    
 

Our talented panel will show you how to make com-
puter printed labels, put pictures on your labels or 
write the story of the quilt. You can iron them on, 
sew them on or make embroidered labels. Lots of 
ways to do them, so make sure all your quilts get a 
name and a label. If you get stuck on how to do la-
bels…be sure and come to this workshop. 
 

Be sure to check the website as well for sample pic-
tures of some labels and handouts. 
 

Please check the calendar for other upcoming 
TSWs and more details will follow in the upcoming 
newsletters. 

A very special thank you to all of you who took thread 
catcher kits home to sew for the boutique—you did a fab-
ulous job, and about 60 were returned the next meeting 
and then several dozen later. We are in good shape for 
the quilt show. Hopefully we will have to start all over after 
the show.  
 
Thank you, Mary Wood and Diana Roberts for stepping in 
on the 19th to fill in for me as I needed to be at the hospi-
tal with Dwight. Thank you also for all the well wishes and 
prayers. They worked as he was released from the hospi-
tal on Saturday and the Doctors were very nervous about 
how to treat something they could not even decide on to 
diagnose.   Very strong antibiotics and major doses of 
steroids pulled him through, and today he feels pretty 
good. 
 
The Raffle had a very good day and I am sure that Chris 
did a great job in selling tickets for the baskets, as Cyndi 
and Susan put together some interesting baskets as usu-
al. 
 
Thank you again to everyone for supporting the raffle and 
boutique and helping to keep our Guild a wonderful place 
to gather and share our quilting passions. 

Our current Friendship Blocks are closing. Judy Ku-
bilus’ Halloween Houses closed on 6/1/17 and Janet 
Tonkin’s Christmas Jars will close on 7/6/17. 
 
Now is your chance! Have you always wanted a Red 
and White Quilt or a scrappy plaid? Let your imagi-
nation be your guide. For more inspiration check out  
the Friendship Block archives or the Block of the 
Month page and don’t forget our fabulous library. A 
Friendship Block can be pieced, paper pieced, appli-
quéd – any method you choose. Imagine how em-
powered you will feel. 
 

The Friendship Block credits, as of 5/31/17, have 
been posted on SRQG.org. All you need are 3 cred-
its to be eligible to make a request for Friendship 
Blocks. 
 

Give someone a chance to show their friendship by 
requesting a block of your own. 
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Board MeetingBoard MeetingBoard MeetingBoard Meeting    
Thursday, June 22, 2017 

10:00 a.m. 
Scottish Rite Family Room 
All Members Are Welcome 

Knowing that someone cares 
can really make a person's day 
brighter.  Please contact me by 
phone or email if you know 
someone who could use a card 
from the SRQG. 
 

Happy Sewing,  
Jan Westerman  
(Ms. Sunshine) 

Sunshine 

Fair Liaison  

Pam McVey 

Sew-A-Row 

Toni Anderson & Sharon Oman 

Summer is a time of picnics, family vacations, hikes, 
and of course quilting!  It is easy to put aside our 
quilt projects in the summer because we get busy 
with outdoor activities.  BUT we all have time to add 
a row to a Sew-A-Row, or a border to a medallion.  It 
is a quick way to participate in a joint guild activity 
and MAYBE win a whole quilt top at the end of the 
year.  June 1st will be a big orphan adoption day, 
and for our members who step up to take an orphan 
home, I will have a sweet reward.  Now that’s what I 
call a WIN WIN! 
 
Thank you again, for the enthusiastic participation.  
It has been very fun to see our progress with this 
project. 

The dates for the Sonoma County Fair this year are 
August 3 through August 13.  The theme is 
"HOLIDAZE AT THE SONOMA COUNTY FAIR.”  
 
Fridays are Senior Days (get in free) for those 60 and 
older.   
 
Entries for exhibitors close on June 16 or June 30 
online.  There is a $2.00 fee per entry.  You will re-
ceive a one-day free pass to the fair as an exhibitor.  
We  are again invited to demonstrate quilting at  the 
fair. You can either hand quilt or use one of the two 
machines provided.  It's a fun way to make new quilt-
ing friends and introduce the public to our passion.  
You will also receive a pass to the fair for each three 
hour shift you cover. Quilts, hanging from the ceiling 
and on the walls, liven up the craft hall beautifully. 
 
Please consider entering your quilts and signing up 
for demonstrations.  You won't regret it. 

Sewing Room Sale 
July 6, 2017 

 
Do you have extra sewing-related items, embellishing trims, sewing bins, tem-
plates, rulers, or UFO projects sitting in your sewing area?  The annual Sewing 
Room Sale is the perfect way to get rid of the clutter and make some cash! 
 

♦ Set up takes place before the meeting starts, and continues after the meeting until 2:00 
pm. 

♦ Bring your own table coverings and cash for making change. 
♦ Tables are free, though a voluntary donation will be accepted (10% suggested). 
♦ You must sign up in advance to reserve a space. 
♦ Items must be covered during the Business Meeting--no sales may take place. 
 

Contact Joy McGoran for an application form. 
Deadline to enter is June 15, 2017 
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Change of Change of Change of Change of     
Information?Information?Information?Information?    

    

Don’t forget to notify Don’t forget to notify Don’t forget to notify Don’t forget to notify     
the Membership Crewthe Membership Crewthe Membership Crewthe Membership Crew    

Dear SRQG Membership, as time passes we some-
times realize that it is probably not a good idea to 
drive any more. For me, it happened almost ten 
years ago.  I realized that I had not driven in some 
time - years actually - because I could no longer de-
press the brake pedal to stop the car.  I traded my 
driver’s license for a California Identification Card, 
which looks exactly like my Drivers License - up to 
and including the individual identifying numbers.  At 
first, I worried.  It felt weird.  But over time, it became 
a relief.  It was dangerous for me to drive.  Santa 
Rosa is much safer with me out from behind the 
wheel. 
 

I have asked the board if we could test the waters to 
see if anyone would like to volunteer transportation 
for those who no longer drive.  I want the initial con-
tacts to go through me, hopefully pairing people in 
nearby neighborhoods, once connected I leave you 
to yourselves to make arrangements. If you can pro-
vide a ride, call or write me with your specifics and I 
will set up a ride share.  Likewise, let me know if you 
would benefit from a ride.  No one should ever miss 
a meeting because of transportation. 

Ride Sharing 

Rhonda Denny  
Welcome Wheels 

August 2017  
Christine Barnes 
Program:  Buying Fabric with  
       Color in Mind 
Workshop:  Modern Color 
 
 
 

October 2017 ~ To Be Announced 
 
November 2017 ~ Karen Brow 
Program:  Feature a Creature 
Workshop:  To Be Determined—too many choic-
es! 
 

Don’t Forget! 
Place your check in the envelope to  

guarantee your place in the workshop! 

Ellindale Wells 

UFO Challenge 

Twenty-three valiant quilters put up their $5 and said 
"I will finish this UFO by September.” 
 
"How's it going?" one might ask. Who knows? I am 
assuming that we are all sewing, sewing, sewing in 
order to meet that September deadline to be able to 
proudly hold up the completed project and say "I did 
it, it is finally finished!"; to retrieve the $5, be reward-
ed with a fat quarter and the ever delightful choco-
late. 
If you have any questions, like "What did I say I'd 
complete?” feel free to email me. 
 

  Your UFO coordinator,  

2017 Guild Challenge 

Carole Behlke 

Challenge Projects are due in August….. 
  

I hope that many of you have selected a favorite 
block to work with for your inspiration!  The rules/
guidelines are very generous…..no color or size re-
strictions….just pick a block and reimagine it in a 
fashion that is pleasing to you!  
 

Once around the block….. 
 

I’m anxious to see what you come up with!   I know 
I’ve changed my mind at least 3 times already….. 
 
Quilt on…. 
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2017 E��DE�F  B�1�F 
President    Jim Jensen  
Vice President   Linda Hooper 
Treasurer    Phyllis Gallaway  
Secretary     Carol Behlke 
Program Chair   Janice Rodgers  
Program Chair Elect  Rhonda Denny 
Parliamentarian   Dianne Cheli 
Members-at-Large   Sharon Fry 
    Joy McGoran 
    Pam McVey 
    Jan Andrews   

 

2017 C�GG�EE��H  
Block of the Month *   Cathy Conover 
Boutique *   Betty Upchurch 
Bus Trip    Wendy Mouille   
Challenge Quilt   Carole Behlke 
Community Quilts *    Pam Beebe and Laura Barrett 
Email Coordinator *   Sharon Fry 
Fair Liaison   Pam McVey 
Finance    Phyllis Gallaway  
Friendship Blocks *    Janice Juul 

Historian *   Sharon Fry 
Hospitality *   Carolle LeMonnier, Judy Lindberg 
    Georgiann Morrissey 
Library *    Sharon Fry 
Membership *   Jan Andrews, Sue Gragg  
Newsletter Editor & Circulation * Jan Andrews  
Newsletter Proofreading  Diana Roberts  
Nominating    Dianne Cheli 
Opportunity Quilt Ticket Sales * Rhonda Denny 
Sew-A-Row *   Toni Anderson  
Sunshine *   Jan Westerman  
TSW (Tech. Sharing) *   Jan Nilsen 
UFO Challenge   Ellindale Wells 
Videographer *   Linda Hooper 
Website *    Linda Hooper 
Welcoming Committee  Rhonda Denny 
Past President    Vicki David  
                 * Standing Committee 
 

2017 Executive Board & Committees 

SRQG 2017 Calendar 

●  NNNNAMEAMEAMEAME    TTTTAGAGAGAG        ●  SSSSHOWHOWHOWHOW    ANDANDANDAND    TTTTELLELLELLELL     ●  CCCCOFFEEOFFEEOFFEEOFFEE    MMMMUGUGUGUG        ●   
 

●  RRRREUSABLEEUSABLEEUSABLEEUSABLE    PLATEPLATEPLATEPLATE    & F& F& F& FORKORKORKORK        ●  CCCCELLELLELLELL    PHONEPHONEPHONEPHONE    ONONONON    SILENTSILENTSILENTSILENT●  

●  LLLLIBRARYIBRARYIBRARYIBRARY    BBBBOOKSOOKSOOKSOOKS    ●  LLLLUNCHUNCHUNCHUNCH  ● NNNNOOOO    PETSPETSPETSPETS        ●  NNNNOOOO    FFFFRAGRANCESRAGRANCESRAGRANCESRAGRANCES    ●     

3-4        MQSC Wine Country Quilts ShowMQSC Wine Country Quilts ShowMQSC Wine Country Quilts ShowMQSC Wine Country Quilts Show 

Luther Burbank Art & Garden Center  

Sewing begins at  9:00 - 3:00 

Bring your own project or work on a community pro-

ject!  All are welcome!All are welcome!All are welcome!All are welcome! 
    

29          FIFTH THURSDAY RETREAT!FIFTH THURSDAY RETREAT!FIFTH THURSDAY RETREAT!FIFTH THURSDAY RETREAT! 

16                     WorkshopWorkshopWorkshopWorkshop 

Laura Fogg ~ Laura Fogg ~ Laura Fogg ~ Laura Fogg ~ “Quilted Landscape Collage” 

 Luther Burbank Art & Garden Center 

 9:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

 8:30 a.m. for set-up 

Laura Fogg ~Laura Fogg ~Laura Fogg ~Laura Fogg ~“Landscapes” 

  

 

15             Program MeetingProgram MeetingProgram MeetingProgram Meeting    

22            Board MeetingBoard MeetingBoard MeetingBoard Meeting 

JJJJUNEUNEUNEUNE 
1  Business MeetingBusiness MeetingBusiness MeetingBusiness Meeting    

Sew-A-Row:  Row 3 due 

Award Nominations Due 

TSW: Pam Beebe ~ Mystery Quilt 

 

JJJJULYULYULYULY 

27            Board MeetingBoard MeetingBoard MeetingBoard Meeting 

20                                     Program MeetingProgram MeetingProgram MeetingProgram Meeting    

April Sproule~April Sproule~April Sproule~April Sproule~“Creativity” 

TSW: Mary Ann Hayre ~ ”Table Runner” 

21                     WorkshopWorkshopWorkshopWorkshop 

April Sproule ~ April Sproule ~ April Sproule ~ April Sproule ~ “Stencils” 

 Luther Burbank Art & Garden Center 

 9:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

 8:30 a.m. for set-up 

 

6  Business MeetingBusiness MeetingBusiness MeetingBusiness Meeting    

Sewing Room Sale! 
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BBBBAYAYAYAY    QQQQUILTSUILTSUILTSUILTS    
    

Sally Davey 
5327 Jacuzzi St. #3-C � Richmond, CA 94804 

(510) 558-0218 
http://bay-quilts.shoplightspeed.com/ 

daveysally49@gmail.co 
Monday - Friday 10:00 - 6:00 

Saturday – Sunday 12:00 - 5:-00 
 

BBBBIRDIRDIRDIRD    BBBBRAINRAINRAINRAIN    DDDDESIGNSESIGNSESIGNSESIGNS    
    

Robin Kingsley 
3925 Main St. � Kelseyville, CA  95451 

279-8787 
info@birdbraindesigns.com    

https://www.birdbraindesigns.net/ 
Hours: 

Mon.-Sat. 9:00 - 4:30 
 
    

BBBBOLTOLTOLTOLT        FFFFABRICABRICABRICABRIC    ANDANDANDAND    HHHHOMEOMEOMEOME    
 

Kate Barrett 
219 N. Cloverdale Blvd.  � Cloverdale 

894-2658 
Tues. - Sat. 10:00 - 6:00 

http://www.boltcloverdale.com/ 
info@boltcloverdale.com 

10% discount for SRQG members 
 
 

 BBBBROADWAYROADWAYROADWAYROADWAY    QQQQUILTSUILTSUILTSUILTS    
    

Gery Rosemurgy, Owner 
20525 Broadway  �   Sonoma, CA  95476 

707-938-7312 

www.broadwayquilts.com 
Mon-Sat 9:30-5:30,  11-3  Sunday 

 
    

TTTTHEHEHEHE    LLLLONGARMONGARMONGARMONGARM    LLLLADYADYADYADY        

AAAATTTT    QQQQUILTYUILTYUILTYUILTY    PPPPLEASURESLEASURESLEASURESLEASURES    SSSSTUDIOTUDIOTUDIOTUDIO    
 

Custom Machine Quilting by Gari Jones 
112 Schoolhouse Lane � Geyserville, CA 95441 

217-0087 
http://thelongarmlady.com/ 

thelongarmlady@gmail.com 
Hours by Appointment 

MMMMARIANARIANARIANARIAN’’’’SSSS    MMMMAGICAGICAGICAGIC    NNNNEEDLEEEDLEEEDLEEEDLE    QQQQUILTINGUILTINGUILTINGUILTING    
 

Custom Machine Quilting 
Marian Drain 

1140 Sanford Ranch Rd. � Ukiah, CA  95482 
472-0195 

Hours by Appointment 
https://cuddletimequilts.wordpress.com/ 

cuddletimequilts@me.com 
 
 

MMMMEISSNEREISSNEREISSNEREISSNER    SSSSEWINGEWINGEWINGEWING    & V& V& V& VACUUMACUUMACUUMACUUM    CCCCENTERENTERENTERENTER    
    

James Meissner 
Authorized Baby Lock, Brother, Bernina, 

Janome and Gammill Dealer 
1250 Mendocino Ave.  � Santa Rosa, CA  95401  

707-575-5259  
http://www.meissnersewing.com/ 

Mon - Sat: 10:00 to 6:00 
 

    

QQQQUILTEDUILTEDUILTEDUILTED    AAAANGELNGELNGELNGEL    
    

Barbara Meikle 
 200 G Street  � Petaluma, CA  

707-763-0945 
Mon - Fri 10:00 - 4:00 
Saturday 10:00 - 5:30 
Sunday 11:00 - 4:00 

http://quiltedangel.com/ 
 
 

QQQQUILTEDUILTEDUILTEDUILTED    VVVVINEINEINEINE    
    

Machine Quilting 
Lynda McLean    

2080 Mt. Olive Way   �  Santa Rosa, CA  
707-528-4256 

Hours by Appointment 
quiltedvine@sbcglobal.net 

    
VVVVILLAGEILLAGEILLAGEILLAGE    SSSSEWINGEWINGEWINGEWING    CCCCENTERENTERENTERENTER    

  
John Furtado    

1455 Santa Rosa Ave. Suite B-1 
Santa Rosa, CA  
707-544-7529 

Monday - Friday 10 am to 6 pm 
Saturday 10 am to 5 pm 

https://villagesewing.com/ 
 

    
 
 

Santa Rosa Quilt Guild Affiliates   
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C������	I�	�
������	

 
PZ[\]^[_` 
Jim Jensen 

president@santarosaquiltguild.org 
 

V]a[ PZ[\]^[_` 
Linda Hooper 

 
N[b\c[``[Z E^]`dZ 

Jan Andrews 
editor@santarosaquiltguild.org 

 
M[ef[Z\g]h 

Jan Andrews and Sue Gragg 
membership@santarosaquiltguild.org 

 
PZdiZje\ 

Janice Rodgers 
programs@santarosaquiltguild.org 

 

SSSSANTAANTAANTAANTA    RRRROSAOSAOSAOSA    QQQQUILTUILTUILTUILT    GGGGUILDUILDUILDUILD                                                                                                                    

♦ Please avoid chit-chat while someone is speaking to the group. 
 

♦ Please peruse the Silent Auction & Boutique before or after the meeting-
-not during the meeting. 

 

♦ Please, do not browse the speaker’s sales table during the meeting. 
 

♦ Please set your cell phone to silent mode or turn it off. 
 

♦ At Speaker Meetings, please move to the center of the rows and elimi-
nate empty seats, so late-comers will be able to find a seat and not dis-
turb the group. 

 

Thank You Sew Much!Thank You Sew Much!Thank You Sew Much!Thank You Sew Much!    
   
 

Meeting Etiquette Meeting Etiquette Meeting Etiquette Meeting Etiquette     

M�������	���	M����
����	

 
The Santa Rosa Quilt Guild meets the 
first and third Thursdays of each month 
(in December only one meeting is held 
on the first Thursday) at 10:00 a.m. at 
the Scottish Rite / Masonic Lodge in 
Santa Rosa, 600 Acacia Lane, between 
Mission Boulevard and Middle Rincon 
Road on Highway 12 east of Santa Ro-
sa. 
 
Membership dues are $35 per year.  
The calendar year is January to Decem-
ber; new member’s dues are prorated.  
Regular meetings, special programs, 
use of the extensive library and special 
discounts from some affiliates are bene-
fits of membership.  For More infor-
mation or to send a check for dues 
email:  
 

membership@santarosaquiltguild.org 


